
CLEVELAND INDUSTRIAL GOLF LEAGUE 

CAPTAINS MEETING 

June 19, 2017 

 

The Meeting of the Team Captains of the Cleveland Industrial Golf League was held at Clubhouse at Grand 

Bay on Tuesday, June 19, 2017.  Meeting Minutes were respectively taken by Secretary Daryl Smith.      

1. President Jim Bilek called the meeting to order at 6:30pm.  Roll call taken, all teams were represented 

except for NetBirdie.com, OCS Technologies and Tendon Manufacturing. 

 

2. Meeting Minutes:  Minutes from the Captains meeting on May 30, 2017 were presented and reviewed.  

Motion to accept by Adam Hill, seconded by Ted Bush.  Approved. 

 

3. Finance Report:  Treasurer Jeff Kregenow reported a balance of $10,501.42 in the league’s account.  

Disbursements of $20.02 to President Bilek for pizza/lemonade at the May 30th Captain’s Meeting and 

$190 for compensation to the Handicap Chairman/Website Coordinator David Hill.                    

 

4. Handicap Chairman:  Chairman David Hill reported and commented on the following:      

 David asks the Captains to ask their players to fill out their scorecards correctly.  The cards are 

getting sloppy, missing start/turn/end times, players name, and team name.   

 David again asks the Captains to explain the protocol for participating in the Skins Game to their 

players.  Skin money must be placed in the correct envelope and placed in the secured gray box 

otherwise the person will not be eligible to win, money continues to be found in the carry folder 

containing the empty envelopes.  Any money found in the carry folder will remain in the carry folder.     

 David commented that no one has received a Slow Play warning but Slow Play penalties have been 

handed out.   

 David will be out of town for the next two Saturdays and unable to perform any of the website duties 

between June 24th (Good Park Open) and July 1st (Ellsworth Match).   Efforts will be made to update 

the computer with Good Park scores in time for the Ellsworth match, however if a problem occurs it 

may be necessary to use the same indexes used for Good Park when calculating the Ellsworth 

handicaps.  The website will be updated on Thursday, June 22nd with the posting of the Good Park 

Open Event tee times and not be completely updated again until Monday, July 3rd although an 

attempt will be made to update the “Next Round Handicaps” sheet on the website prior to Ellsworth.   

 David commented that anyone who subs for another team cannot work off an outstanding penalty, 

the penalty can only be worked off when the player plays as a member of his team.           

 

5. Rules Chairman:  Chairman Bob Grosh had nothing to report.        

 President Bilek asks the captains to remind their players on the rules of the league especially new 

players.  President Bilek was told of a player who witnessed another player in a different group pick 

up his ball as a means to identify it but did not place it back in the same lie.  He warned the captains 

if he witnesses any infractions to the rules of this magnitude he will issue a warning to the player and 

if any additional infractions occur he will instruct the Handicap Chairman issue penalties to the 

player through the loss of stoke(s).  

 

6. Schedule Chairmen:  Chairman Jim Bilek reported the following: 

 Jim asked the captains if they would like to return to Eagle Creek next year, the majority of the 

captains voted to return. 

 Jim reported the first 6-8 weeks of the 2018 schedule is done.  Comments were made about adding 

Hawthorne Valley and Ironwood to the schedule and Jim indicated he would consider it.   



 

7. Old Business:   

 None.     

 

8. New Business: 

 Games/fees/comments discussed for the Good Park Open event. 

o $6 – 2 Man Best Ball Tournament ($3 per player) – Enter as many times as you like  

o $5 – Skins Game – Two classes 

o $4 – Blind Bogey – Mandatory  

o 72 Hole Event – Event closed, no more entries allowed.  

o Starters – DLH and American Jappaning 

o Long drive and Closet to the Pin holes are to be determined.   

o Captains have until 5pm Thursday, June 22, 2017 to notify the Handicap Chairman of any tee 

time additions/changes/deletions.   

o Jim Bilek will arrive early to manage the tee markers to ensure the boxes are as close as 

possible to the differences indicated on the scorecard. 

 Floor opened for each team to submit names of players and the tee box they are moving to for the 

remainder of the year: 

o American Japanning – None   

o Cleats Bar and Grille – Tom Kotlarek - Front 

o County Engineers – John Papcun – Front, Dave Opsincs – Front 

o County Fire Protection – Keith Edwards – Regular, Hank Prijatel – Regular 

o DLH – George Arauz – Front, Tom Marino – Regular, Kevin Reddinger – Regular, Brad Wiegand - 

Regular 

o Keystone – None  

o Mashies – David Hill – Front, Jim Lewan – Front, Mike Morris - Regular 

o NetBirdie.com – None   

o OCS Technologies – None  

o Tendon – None 

o xR – None  

 Discussion was held concerning if anyone had an issue with the number of subs that any one team 

could field in a match. There was an occurance this year where one team fielded four subs.  No 

objections were made since everyone agreed the health of the league must come first in 

demonstrating to the courses the league’s ability to field a full slate of 66 players at each match.   

 Pace of play was discussed since the GM of Eagle Creek sought out President Bilek after his round on 

Saturday and commented on what he felt were slow times on the front nine.  In response Jim 

promised to send the GM our Play Times.  (The league’s times for the front 9 ranged from 2:14 to 

2:50 and the back 9 from 1:48 to 2:07.)    Jim mentioned Eagle Creek may mandate carts next year 

to speed up play.  Comments were made concerning the use of the CIGL rule where players are 

entitled to a free drop on a lost ball if there is consensus on where it should have been found, liberal 

use of hitting provisional balls and of the league using our own spotters on the first few holes to help 

the league get a good start.   

 Reminder:  For the Ellsworth match on July 1st, Barlow Road is closed at the railroad crossing and the 

course cannot be accessed via SR 91.  The suggested detour is to take Terex Road south off SR 303 to 

Barlow Road and turn left to get to the course.       

 

9. Announcements: 

 The next meeting will be held at Grand Bay Clubhouse in Brecksville on Monday, July 24th at 6:30pm.      

 

10. Motion to adjourn by Adam Hill, seconded by Bob Grosh.  Meeting adjourned at 7:20pm.  

 



Participants at Captain’s Meeting:    

Team Representative Team Representative 
American Japanning Bob Grosh Mashies David Hill 

Cleats Bar and Grille Daryl Dubroy NetBirdie.com Absent 

County Engineers Ted Bush OCS Technologies Absent 

County Fire Adam Hill Tendon Manufacturing Absent 

DLH Al Van Valkenburg xR Jim Bilek 

Keystone Charlie Fields  

             Officers 
Jim Bilek Jeff Kregenow Daryl Smith  

             Other Attendees 

Tom Kotlarek    

 

 

 


